WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
August 14, 2006
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:42 p.m. on August 14, 2006. Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf, Deputy Clerk Patricia Grant, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, E. Pete Phelps. Ridge Owen from SAESA was added to the agenda.
Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the minutes of the July 10, 2006 regular Board Meeting with one correction. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to renew CD's numbered 69654 and 83547 for 1 year. Motion carried. Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
We received a copy of the DEQ application for JR Sand & Gravel. We are still waiting for the permit.
Ridge Owen took the floor to explain to the board the need for dry hydrants throughout the township. The cost to install one of these while a pond is being dug is approximately $1,200.00. A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Treasurer McArthur for the Township to pay the cost for the dry hydrants in the 2 ponds that are currently scheduled to be dug in the township. One being Ken Chamberlains and the other is Sam Showermans. Motion carried. The two that are currently in place along with these two should be sufficient to cover White Oak Township.
Kenneth Chamberlain made a public comment stating his interest in having Osborne Road paved.
Ken Chamberlain gave his report.
E. Pete Phelps spoke to the board about the recommended changes from the lawyer. A resolution was passed to change the Zoning Board to a Zoning

Commission and to make the necessary changes as recommended by the lawyer. Roll call vote as follows: Trustee Graf-Aye, Treasurer McArthur-Aye, Supervisor Marshall-Aye, Clerk Vernon-Aye, Trustee Baker not present. Resolution passed. We will ask the lawyer to update the ordinance accordingly.
The Park Committee is getting ready for the Annual Pig Roast to be held on September 9, 2006. We discussed the need to have the sign that says "Home of the Dansville Aggies" changed for next year to read "White Oak Park".
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer Me Arthur to purchase 2 loads of diamond dust for the ball diamonds at approximately $600.00 per load. Motion carried.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to pay the DCAA for the materials to repair the fence out of the Park Fund. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Treasurer McArthur to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:13 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
